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TO:
Child Nutrition Program Directors and Main Nutrition Contacts
       CN12-G-013
FROM:
Jane Brand, RD, SNS

Director, Office of School Nutrition
DATE:
December 9, 2011

SUBJECT:
School Nutrition Update

_________________________________________________________________________________________________
With the new year fast approaching and the one-year anniversary of the signing of the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act (HHFKA) being this month, the CDE Office of School Nutrition (OSN) would like to take the opportunity to provide our School Food Authorities (SFAs) with the latest information on Reauthorization and other important happenings in the school nutrition arena.
NEW MEAL PATTERN – The latest news is that the proposed regulation regarding the new meal pattern will be published in January 2012!  This is a landmark occasion, one for which the CDE OSN will be working diligently to assist all of the SFAs in implementing these changes. At this time, we do not yet know the specifics of the final regulation (the implementation date of which will likely be July 1, 2012), but as soon as we receive more guidance, rest assured that we will pass it along to everyone and provide the necessary information and training to bring everyone on board to follow the new pattern. In the meantime, we would encourage everyone to align your menus with the HealthierUS School Challenge (HUSSC) menu criteria, as this will get you started in the right direction. HUSSC information can be found at http://www.fns.usda.gov/tn/healthierus/application.html (go to Criteria and Checklist at the bottom of the page).
Speaking of the HealthierUS School Challenge, we currently have 35 schools in Colorado that have received awards, and we are working with several others on their applications. It is our hope that many other schools will apply and be awarded as well, so we would like to invite everyone to visit the HUSSC website above and to contact our office for more information about applying.
ADDITIONAL REIMBURSEMENT – As many of you know, once the new meal pattern is established, there will be a period of certification by which the state will ensure that SFAs are meeting the new patterns. This certification will result in an additional reimbursement rate of 6 cents per lunch. Again, at this time, we do not know the specifics of how this piece of Reauthorization will play out; however, we will keep you posted as soon as the details are in place. It is anticipated that the effective date of the new rate will be October 1, 2012.

DIRECT CERTIFICATION – The HHFKA set statewide benchmarks for the percentage of students to be directly certified for free/reduced priced meals.  For 2011-2012 this target is 80%, meaning that of the children receiving SNAP (Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program) benefits in Colorado, 80% of them must be identified through the Direct Certification process for free meals. As a state we have come a long way (for 2010-2011, we were at 67%), but there is much progress to be made and we look forward to the challenge of achieving those benchmarks.
COMPETITIVE FOODS – USDA estimates the proposed rule will be issued (with time for comments) in the next several months.  This is section 208 of the HHFKA.  CDE will notify you when that information becomes available.
PAID LUNCH EQUITY (PLE) – Thank you for taking the time to complete and return this calculation to CDE.  While guidance for the 2012-2013 school year has not been released as of this date, please keep in mind that over the next several school years, USDA will be requiring paid meal prices, for the most part, to be increased, to be equitable with the amount of federal reimbursement provided for free meals.

MEDICAID DEMONSTRATION PROJECT – At this time CDE is not anticipating applying for this project as it has been determined that the systems are not in place at the state level to complete the necessary steps required by the specifications.  Thank you to all the SFAs that were interested in this opportunity. There is a possibility that we may be able to apply next year, and so we will keep you apprised of this project.
DIRECTORS’ CONFERENCE – Please mark your calendars for March 21-23, 2012, for the annual Directors’ Conference. We are in the process of finalizing the details of the conference, which will be held in the Colorado Springs area. With the upcoming meal pattern changes and other Reauthorization updates, you won’t want to miss this year’s gathering.
On behalf of my entire staff, I would like to wish you a very happy and joyous holiday season. We hope everyone has a restful time off, to get ready for all of the new challenges and exciting times in the year ahead.
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